## SAC Meeting December 19<sup>th</sup> 2022 (Unscheduled extra meeting)

Present: Lynn, Ron, Marilyn, Gena, Debbie, Sharon, Tammy, Jennifer MI, Perla MacLeod

Regrets: Rev Brian, Natasha, & Patti,

## **Basketball Tournament**

Banners for winning team and banners being made to represent each team coming to the tournament.

Hopefully signs for sponsors will be made but if time does not permit we may have to do brochures or 3 big signs with sponsors names from each level of sponsorship – Bronze \$25.00 – Silver \$50.00 and Gold \$100.00 or more.

A vote was taken to see if we should remove the sign that is in the gym representing the former tournament. All agreed that the sign should come down, hopefully this will happen over the holiday break. The sign could be repainted with the new tournament name, a bronco, a basketball or whatever the students want. (Baddeck Academy Invitational New Year Tip Off Tournament).

There will be a volunteer meeting for parents, students and volunteers on Tuesday January 3<sup>rd</sup> at 5:30pm.

Parents of team members have a list for the hospitality room

Jeff Garland has checked on getting Refs for the game and the cost will be around \$1400.00.

The medals will cost around 500.00 to 600.00 and a custodian will have to be paid T-shirts are being ordered.

The **Turkey dinner** was a great success. We thank everyone who stepped up and volunteered to give our students a wonderful meal. There were plenty of leftovers and a Turkey shepherd's pie was provided for any student who wanted some on

the following day. There is enough turkey frozen I the cafeteria to make some turkey soup for students in the new year.

Julia and Jason Smith donated the cookies that were given to students with their dinner.

The suggestion was made to have a container provided that would hold items that were needed to prepare the dinner (dish detergent, scrubbers, dish towels, spices, peelers, tinfoil, saran wrap etc.).

The sign at the top of the driveway was defaced. Ron is looking into having a camera installed so that further instances of inappropriate changes to the sign will not happen and if it does the perpetrators will be caught.

**Schools Plus** has some non-perishable items to distribute to any students needing them.

Perla mentioned that a couple had approached her wanting to help out a family. Marilyn will provide some names to Perla.

Next meeting February 6<sup>th</sup> at 6:30

Meeting adjourned by Tammy MacSween.